
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 
ROY REED SQUADRON #252 

WINSIDE, NE 
NOVEMBER 28, 2017 

  
Commander Arlin Kittle called the meeting to order with 9 members present 
(Arlin Kittle, Bud Neel, Kevin Andersen, Gene Jensen, Daryl Mundil, Gordon 
Bethune, Aaron Bethune, Darin Greunke and Jim Rabe) and led the salute 
to the flag.  Squadron Chaplain Gene Jensen offered prayer.  A moment of 
silence for our Forefathers and the POW/MIA’s.  Cmdr. Kittle led the 
members in the Pledge of Allegiance and the Sons Preamble. 
  
Bud Neel read the minutes of the October 30, 2017 meeting.  Minutes were 
approved as read. 
  
Kevin Andersen offered the treasurer’s report for the general account as of 
November 28, 2017.  Jim Rabe moved to approve the report, Gene 
Jensen second, motion passed.   
Kevin offered report on Benevolent Checking account as of November 
28, 2017  Darin Greunke moved to approve the report, Jim Rabe 
second, motion passed.    
  
Committee reports: 
--Daryl Mundil reported on Horn T Zoo visit to Norfolk Veterans Home may 
cost $175.00 to bring animals to Home.  Darin Greunke moved to donate 
$200.00 for this Zoo visit, Daryl Mundil second, Discussion: Bud 
explained the Veterans Home Activities Fund separate from the 
Horn T Zoo visit.  Any extra left goes to activities fund.  Motion 
passed. 
--Post prom committee letter requesting a donation.  Darin suggested to hold 
off on donating to Post prom for now.  We can revisit at a later date. 
--Miss Molly Building Blocks-no report.  Daryl reported. 
--Amy Topp, 4-H trophy for fair.  Trophies cost $20.00.  Do not need to 
purchase at this time.  Darin G. reported. 
--Fine Arts fundraiser.  Darin Greunke will talk to Fine Arts department. 
--Gun Show-Daryl talked to Ryan at the Wayne Armory.  The cost for 
Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday will be a total of $60-80.00, charging 



for one day.  If we have anyone in the armory, we will need a National Guard 
person with us and will have to pay them.  This includes 
overnight.  Suggestion we pay for daytime and lock armory at night.  They 
do have a security system.  Will check with Colby Keiser, Squadron member 
to see if we can utilize him.  Still doing logistics. 
--Taxes (Daryl) are done.  Did a good job.  Tax papers are filed $45,000 for 
the year.  Tax bill is $450.00 from Tom Hansen CPA tax preparer. 
  
Sick Call: 
--Steph Carlson funeral 
--Verlyn Stoltenberg, send card. 
--Bob Hank, get well, in hospice. 
  
Thank You’s received:  Gerald Kennedy family; Ronald McDonald House; 
Donation to Fine Arts program; The American Legion, Dept. of Nebraska 
(NEF $500.00, Legacy $500.00, CWF $500.00, CMN $500.00); Norfolk 
Veterans Home; Verbal thank You from Carol Jorgensen, Back Pack program. 
  
Old Business:  None 
New business: 
--Legion Pancake/Omelet feed will be Sunday, December 17 9AM-1PM.   
--Carroll Fire Department is not doing omelet feed this year.  Gordon 
Bethune suggested getting cheese from Dwaine Junck, eggs from Michael 
Foods or Bill Claybaugh, and meat from Pac N Save.   
--Newsletter-Department fundraiser tickets being mailed out. 
        -Department/Detachment Mid-Year Conference is in N. Platte, January 
13-15. 
  
Next meeting is December 26, 2017 at 7 PM. 
Gene Jensen offered prayer 
Cmdr. Kittle closed the meeting.  
 


